COMMUNITY UPDATE FROM COMMISSIONER RITCH WHEELER

Since taking office in January, Commissioner Wheeler has remained focused on serving the people of Precinct 3 with transparency, accessibility, and collaboration. He attended civic meetings, listened to residents, and led with a handson approach, ensuring that every decision was guided by the real needs and priorities of the community.

Output

Description:

COMMISSIONER WHEELER AND PRECINCT 3
CREW TOOK PROACTIVE ACTION AHEAD OF THE
JANUARY FREEZE, MOBILIZING CREWS EARLY AND
KEEPING RESIDENTS CONTINUOUSLY INFORMED
ABOUT ROAD CONDITIONS AND SAFETY UPDATES.



Winter Storm Enzo Response

Less than a month into his term, Commissioner Wheeler led a proactive response to the unprecedented Gulf Coast blizzard. Crews pre-treated roads and worked 24/7 to keep residents safe. The team's round-the-clock updates ensured the community stayed informed about closures and icy conditions.

Helping Neighbors in Need

Precinct 3 crews extended their support to Precinct 4, assisting with storm debris removal after January's severe weather—highlighting the spirit of countywide cooperation during crisis. ^(S)

COMMISSIONER WHEELER LED RECYCLING WEEK EFFORTS, KEEPING 5,600 POUNDS OF HAZARDOUS WASTE OUT OF OUR ENVIRONMENT.

This spring's Free Recycling Week set records:

- · 1,750 vehicles served
- · 5,600 lbs. of hazardous waste diverted
- · 23,300 lbs. of electronics collected
- · 8,000+ gallons of paint
- · 300 tires kept out of landfills

Thanks to our crew and residents for showing up and making an environmental difference! ©

\$120 MILLION SECURED FOR LOCAL ROAD PROJECTS, WITH NO TAX INCREASE.



Thanks to strong planning and leadership by Commissioner Wheeler and his Executive Leadership Team, Precinct 3 will receive \$120 million from the 2025 Road Bond to improve mobility, safety, and infrastructure across our communities without raising the property tax rate.

Key Projects:

- · Road widening on Robinson Road
- New bridge over Panther Branch Creek (Sawdust Road)
- Intersection improvements & turn lanes
- Asphalt shoulder replacements to improve drainage & safety

Project Scheduling for You:

Projects are strategically sequenced by roadway to minimize disruption and keep traffic moving during construction. Timelines and updates are available at www.mctxpct3.org, with some improvements set to begin as early as September.

As part of this responsive approach, Commissioner Wheeler also acted on public feedback gathered at a Town Hall and removed the proposed Townsen Boulevard extension from the bond list to reflect the community's concerns. (S)

KEVIN BRADY LIBRARY & COMMUNITY CENTER OPENS ITS DOORS.



This state-of-the-art facility is now open at 2250 Buckthorne Pl., The Woodlands, TX serving as a community hub for: Library services & digital resources, Public meeting space, Youth programs, Wi-Fi, 3D printing, tech access. Named after Congressman Kevin Brady, and honoring other local leaders throughout the building, this project brings learning, connection, and opportunity to the heart of Precinct 3.

HONORING COMMISSIONER ED CHANCE



In a meaningful tribute, Commissioner Wheeler restored the original dedication plaque at the Spring Creek Greenway Nature Center, honoring former Commissioner Ed Chance, who served from 1986–2012.



EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT: SHANNON BEATY.

Recognized by the Montgomery County Employee Committee out of over 3,000 county employees. Shannon Beaty leads Senior Services in Precinct 3 with compassion and excellence. She oversees the Golden Go Bus and Meals on Wheels Program, drawing from her background in special education and caregiving.

Thank you, Shannon, for making a difference in the lives of our seniors!

SAVE THE DATE: FALL TOWN HALL

Stay informed and involved! Kevin Brady Community Center October 9, 2025

6-7 PM - Commissioner Wheeler's Town Hall

Topics include: I-45 Ramps Project, 2025 Road Bond updates, Budget planning, Local initiatives.

STAY CONNECTED WITH PRECINCT 3

Commissioner Wheeler encourages ongoing community feedback and communication.

Phone: 936-522-9300 | Email: Precinct3@mctx.org | Website: www.mctxpct3.org





